
Report of the Lead Pastor for November 2021     
Rev. Dr. Jack M. Horner  
December 14, 2021 
 
Baptisms:  none  

Funerals:  none 
Weddings:  none  
 

Covid Task Force 
The task force continues to monitor the local situation with Covid-19. Unfortunately, 
we are not seeing the improvement in Covid numbers we hoped for at the 

beginning of last month.  Therefore, our recommendation is unchanged to continue 
masking for large indoor gatherings.  
 

Budget 2022 
It was a pleasure to work with the Budget committee this year. I especially want to 

thank Daryl Ackerman and Paul Hensel for all their hard work and insight to help us 
craft a budget that invests in our ministry for the future.  

 

Strategic Plan 2022  
I have been working a lot with Bob Frymoyer and the Strategic Planning Team 

putting together a draft. With the holidays upon us and our desire to “get it right” we 
may not be ready until the new year.  

 

GIVE, SERVE, LEAD 
The team was busy contacting members for potential leadership positions in our 

congregation. We are blest by a talented group from which to choose. Thank you 
to everyone who considered serving. 
 

Board Position 
I was asked to serve and elected to the Board of the Camp Hill Business Association. 
This is the same group Trinity has been working with over the last four years to 

improve the Market Street business district. I am grateful for their inclusion of Trinity in 
the association and look forward to helping our local business community in any 
way I can.   
 
Together we do more! 

 
Your servant in Christ,   
 
Pastor Jack Horner 


